
From: Scott Nelson <scott.nelson@linfield.edu> 
Date: Friday, January 29, 2021 at 1:19 PM 
To: Scott Nelson <scott.nelson@linfield.edu> 
Cc: All McMinnville Employees, All McMinnville Students, All Portland Employees 
Subject: Hewitt Hall  
 
One student this morning reported a positive COVID-19 test, bringing the total for the week to 
nine among residents of Hewitt Hall on the McMinnville campus. The Yamhill County Public 
Health Department has asked Linfield to test other students in the residence hall.  
  
Patty Haddeland, Director of Student Health, Wellness and Counseling, is establishing a testing 
pod in Walker Hall 101 and 102, which will be operational starting at 1:30 p.m. Affected 
students will be contacted directly, and we hope to have testing results back today or early 

tomorrow.  
  
Anyone with questions in the meantime is encouraged to send them to 

covid19ert@linfield.edu, which is monitored by members of the COVID Recovery Team. 

Additional information is also available on 

mailto:covid19ert@linfield.edu
/coronavirus-update/index.html

